

The Captain's Log Long Beach Yacht Club

P. O. Box 97 Long Beach, MS 39560 Member Gulf

868-8229

Commodore......Howard Kapp Vice Commodore......John Burke Rear Commodore..........Don Evans Fleet Captain......Craig NichollsDick Marx Treasurer.....

Board of Governors

One Year Jack Boice Greg Burns Channing Powell Gary Forrest

Two Years Billy Abom Anna Charlton Ida Eastham John Lever

Ex-Officio

Fleet Surgeon......Dr Jeff Alexander Auxiliary President...Merle Hammack

Past Commodore.......Tom Barrett Gary Forrest

September 1992

SUNDAY	MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY	SATURDAY
		1	7:00pm CATALINA ASSOC	® FQ	PRIME RIB	E EIRTON BWYC
6 LIPTO	Labor Day	8	7:00pm FLAG OFF MTG	10	O FM SPAGHETTI & MEATBALLS	DRAWDO- WN
18	14	LBYC Auxiliary	7:00pm Board of Governors	17	18 SHRIMP BOIL	19 ① LQ
20	21	22 Autumn begins	23	24	28 PRIME RIB	28 NM
27	28 Rosh Hashanah	29	80			

The Captain's Log



SEPTEMBER 1992

BULKRATE U.S. POSTAGE PAID LONG BEACH, MS

PERMITO17

VOL. XI, NO. 9

FROM THE BRIDGE

In the eyes of many, the big event of last month was Hurricane Andrew, and thank goodness we didn't end up in Andrew's eye. While the LBYC and the Long Beach community took actions to prepare for the worst which didn't come, those preparations were not wasted effort. The preparations helped us identify additional areas we need to improve for the future. The most significant one to the club in general is the removal of boats from the club premises when we go into a hurricane warning stage.

There are, apparently, some boats on the premises which do not belong to club members. All of us need to take the extra effort necessary to comply with club policy in identifying our boats so we can remove those boats which are not ours. We must assure we take action to protect the LBYC from unwarranted claims of non-members as well as preventable damage in the event of a natural disaster. We also would like to avoid inconviencing our members by having their boats removed from club property because club policy was not followed. The beachmaster has been requested to and has been aggressively trying to resolve this issue. Please help him!

The Mexican food by the House Committee has been excellent. The swimming pool not only looks nice but is doing nicely. Hamburgers and snacks at the pool on weekends will continue. Thank you Ladies' Auxilliary for the \$200 to buy pool furniture and for the new flag.

DON'T FORGET THE DRAWDOWN ON SEPTEMBER 12!! The club needs this boost, so buy or charge your tickets now. Good luck on the drawing.

> HOWARD KAPP, Commodore

MEMBERSHIP

The following person has applied for membership in the Long Beach Yacht Club. Her name will be presented to the Board of Governors for approval at the meeting in September.

Allison Marx Crabtree 124 Buena Vista Dr. Long Beach Ms 39560

Don Evans Membership Chairman

P.S. Congratulations to Don Evans on his birthday - 27 Aug.

HOUSE COMMITTEE

August has been a busy month with a couple of private parties and just good turn outs at the club. The poolside concession is providing some very good hamburgers and hot dogs with several families stopping in for lunch and supper; also, many of the sailors are grabbing a burger after a day on the water.

We are looking forward to a bigger and better month with the drawdown on the 12th. We need your help! Bring your friends and neighbors! Your support is much needed to help the club for the rest of the year. We have good food, good beverages, good people and good times; so come out and be part of the fun.

Now is the time to plan your Christmas parties. We have decided to close down the Friday buffets in December and open Friday nights for private parties during that month since participation at the buffets is poor during December. Don't forget our New Year's Eve bash as you do your holiday planning. And remember to check with us any time of the year for your birthday parties, wedding receptions, retirement parties, anniversaries, or any special occasions. We can cater food and beverages or just rent you the room.

Howard Mays House Committee

CHECK WITH THE BEACHMASTER

Hurricane Andrew is giving us an opportunity to establish an accurate Beach Slip and Grounds Map. Members bringing boats and trailers back to LBYC MUST check with the BeachMaster, Howard Kapp, Howard Mays, or John Burke before putting boats back on club grounds. Check the Grounds Map, located on the wall outside the Commodore's office, for your current assigned position. If there are any questions you can contact me at home 863-9718. This will allow an accurate update to the grounds map.

BEACHMASTER Dunny Green

NEWSLETTER ARTICLES

We welcome articles of interest to the general membership of the club and would like to encourage any and all members to submit items they would like to share; poems, anecdotes, how to, boating tips, or what you prefer. Just make sure any article is in good taste. We will try to publish all suitable articles as space permits. Submissions may be deposited in the Newsletter pocket of the distribution box located in the northeast corner of the club bar. Deadlines for all submissions will be the 25th of each month.

Gary Forrest Newsletter Editor

NOTICE

NOTICE

NOTICE

ANNUAL DRAWDOWN

SEPT 12

Don't forget the Draw Down on September 12th. Win up to \$5000.00. Get your tickets now. If every member of the club purchased just one ticket we would be very close to selling out, and we would guarantee that one of our own would win. Help us out in this endeavor. If you can't buy one sell a ticket to someone. Remember someone will win!!!

WIN UP TO \$5000

OPEN BAR, LIVE BAND, AND LOTS OF GOOD TIMES

NEED NOT BE PRESENT TO WIN

COME ONE, COME ALL

NOTICE

NOTIC

NOTICE